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Transit Advisory Board Meeting, October 10, 2013

Board Members:
In Attendance: Cristen Conley, David Kesner, Orville Pratt, Willie Richardson, David Schott, Warren Smith, Bob Tilley
Public:
In Attendance: none
Advisory Committee on Transit for the Mobility Impaired Liaison:
Jayne Frandsen
Transit:
In Attendance: Bruce Rizzieri, Director; and Amanda Trujillo, Administrative Assistant
Guest Speakers: Julie Luna, MRCOG; and Scott Hale representing the Bicycle Community.

Meeting:
The meeting was called to order by Mr. Kesner at 11:45 am.

Public Comment:
Warren Smith spoke on behalf of his neighbor. Mr. Smith said his neighbor was mugged at the bus stop located on Central and Tingley on Monday, October 7, 2013 at 5:45 am.  He said the street lights flicker on and off and the lights at the bus shelter are out. Mr. Rizzieri said he would have maintenance take a look at the Bus shelter.

Acceptance of Agenda:
The Board Members voted to approve the agenda.

Minutes from August and September’s meeting:
The Board Members voted to approve the minutes.

Chairperson’s Report:
Mr. Kesner talked about a meeting he attended with the bus drivers. He said the drivers had some concerns with their training, safety issues, SOP’s not being easily available and ADA announcements not working. Mr. Richardson clarified that it was an Albuquerque Transit Safety Committee (ATSC) meeting not AFSCME. Mr. Schott said that he thinks the Transit Department should set up a training plan so drivers know how to handle different situations like, belligerent passengers, what to do when someone is bleeding or when they find needles. Mr. Richardson agrees that the drivers aren’t being trained properly and talked about the increase in assaults and muggings. The drivers would like more information on the “Propaganda Board”.

Mr. Rizzieri said there have been two assaults this year. He explained each incident to the board. Mr. Rizzieri said that there is a high volume of ridership on the Central Avenue buses. Transit enforcement officers are assigned to buses on these routes, however, not every bus has an officer every day or for the total number of hours the bus is in service. Mr. Rizzieri stated that all drivers should have an instruction manual. Mr. Rizzieri explained that what some drivers refer to as the “Propaganda Board” are the electronic display boards that are located in various locations in the Yale and Daytona transit facilities and at the ATC. These boards are used to communicate information to the Transit employees who work out of these facilities.

 Mr. Rizzieri would like the drivers to have a mandatory training class at least twice a year. He is looking into the cost and where the funding will come from and what training would be provided. He says he would need support from the Union to make any mandatory training program succeed.

Mr. Rizzieri has concerns with the drivers providing first aid, he said if the driver provided first aid the wrong way it could be a liability to the City and possibly the driver. Ms. Frandsen asked if the drivers are covered under the Good Samaritan Law. Mr. Rizzieri said it might not matter if the passenger is more severely injured than if you would have left them alone. 

Ms. Conley thinks Mr. Rizzieri should talk to Risk Management and discuss the comments from this meeting, she doesn’t think the drivers should provide first aid but thinks the drivers need a very specific procedure to follow and should have a check list. Ms. Conley suggested the drivers could take on-line training classes and asked if the drivers have access to a computer. 

Mr. Rizzieri says if something happens the drivers should call dispatch. Dispatchers should be better trained so the drivers can call them for assistance. 

Mr. Kessner asked if a bus is taken off route when a passenger is bleeding. Mr. Rizzieri said it depends on the situation and how bad the passenger is bleeding. Mr. Rizzieri said that he is not aware of any major calls concerning blood pathogens. Mr. Richardson says if the drivers had an operating manual they can take care of most situations themselves. Mr. Schott said the drivers said they have a hard time getting through to dispatch. Mr. Rizzieri says the dispatchers prioritize their calls. Ms. Conley asked Mr. Rizzieri how many dispatchers the Transit Department has. Mr. Rizzieri stated that there are four dispatchers and are in the process of hiring two more.

Mr. Richardson wants to know what authority the security officers have. Mr. Rizzieri stated that Transit enforcement officers are not certified law enforcement officers and do not have arrest authority. Transit officers can reasonably detain an individual until APD arrives and can escort an individual off Transit vehicles and property.

Guest Speakers:
Ms. Luna works for MRCOG. Ms. Luna said the City of Albuquerque is considered by the Federal Highway Administration to be a “Focused City” because of the number of pedestrian fatalities. Ms. Luna said if you are considered a Focused City you are eligible for free technical assistance. Therefore, MRCOG requested a road safety audit for West Central. Ms. Luna worked with several agencies as well as the Federal Highway Administration on this project. Ms. Luna gave every one a map that showed where all the pedestrian crashes occurred. Ms. Luna talked about the road safety audit she took part in, and all the observations that were made. Ms. Luna stated that there are a lot of pedestrian crashes on the West Side. 

Mr. Hale said that the bicycle community is concerned that the construction of the Montaño Transit Center does not include bicycle improvements on Montaño or Edith as described in a previous planning document. Mr. Hale also stated that the bus drivers aren’t complying with the five foot bicycle rule. Mr. Hale is talking with the Albuquerque Police Department about getting the bus drivers to comply and is asking the Transit Department to help. Ms. Conley wanted to know what the policy is for passing bicyclists. Mr. Rizzieri explained the five foot rule. Drivers should stay behind the bicyclists or, depending on the conditions, move to the left hand lane to pass. Mr. Rizzieri says that he does send out reminders about bike safety. 

Director’s Report:
Mr. Rizzieri went over the ridership report with members. Mr. Rizzieri told members that the State Fair and the Shuttle Service the Transit Department provided were a success. Mr. Kesner said the State Fair announcement on the 157 route is still on. Mr. Rizzieri said he get with Transit staff and have these announcements deleted.

Advisory Committee on Transit for the Mobility Impaired Report:
 Mr. Richardson stated that information regarding the current “No- Show” policy was presented during the last meeting. He asked Mr. Rizzieri to explain the policy and the changes. Mr. Rizzieri stated that the Department can no longer use a stated number of no-shows per month as a trigger for possible suspension of service. Instead, a percentage of no-show trips will be used.

New Meeting Starting and Ending Times 
Mr. Kesner asked the committee to vote on a new time for the Transit Advisory Meeting. After a discussion with the board members, Ms. Conley motioned to move the time from 11:45 to 1:00 to 12 noon to 1:15 pm, Mr. Smith second the motion. All members approve the time change
Unfinished Business/New Business/Action Items:
The TAB resolution will be discussed at the next meeting.

Next meeting:
The next TAB meeting is November 14, 2013. 

Adjournment:
The meeting adjourned at 1:15 pm
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